WEST NEWBURY BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS MEETING OCTOBER 9, 2018 9:00 A.M. WATER DEPARTMENT OFFICE

Commissioners present: Robert Janes, Chair, Larry Corcoran and Dick Cushing. Mike Gootée, Water Superintendent

Meeting called to order at 9:12.

Reviewed correspondence, balances and meeting minutes from September 11th. Janes moved to approve minutes, unanimous.

Brake Hill Water Tank:- MassDEP is still reviewing design answers Tata and Howard and Gootée delivered to them.

<u>Drakes Landing</u>- Gootée informed commissioners that all water main is in service and they are now installing house service lines.

Bedrock Well Upgrade: Sub-bids for electrical is due on October 17th at 10:00AM and Final Project bids are due by November 1ST at 9:00AM. That is when the bids will be opened by the Town Clerk.

Subdivision (Neve) off Sullivan's Court: One more water service has been installed.

Other Matters:

- Town Accountant informed Gootée that the certified WD Free Cash amount is \$389,467.88
- Gootée sent the Planning Board, Water Department requirements for the proposed 3-duplexes located at 87 Main Street.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50.

Michael Gootée Water Manager/Superintendent